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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Assalamu Alaikum  

 

Term Two events 

 You would have already received a note home about our upcoming Cross Country whole 

school event  Please make sure you sign your permission so that your child can attend this 

event.  The children are doing really well improving their fitness in our morning runs Y1-8 to-

gether three times a week!  Keep practising your distance running so you can do your best on 

the day. The distances are listed below for each year level. The event will be week 5, Tuesday 

27 May at Ken Maunder Park. Children need to come to school in comfortable (black) track 

pants and a shirt the color of their house (if possible). 
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Houses: 

Taqwa = Green 

Respect = Purple 

Responsibility = Red 

Excellence = Yellow  

Confidence = Black  

Care = Blue  

Acceptance & tolerance 

= Orange  

 

Year 1,2 = 0.5 km 

Year 3,4,5,6 = 1 km 

Year 7,8 = 2 km 
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Grandparents Day 

Grandparents day for year 1,2,3 will happen next Thursday.  The children have posted an invi-

tation to their grandparents and invited them (or a special friend) to attend a special assembly 

and participate in a classroom fun activity. Year 1,2,3 parents please put this date in your agen-

da- 29 May 2025. Please can Y1-3 bring a small plate for grandparents on the day.  Please 

put this plate (named) in the hall on the trestle table.  The plate will be returned at the end of the 

day to go home.  

Goal Setting Booklet 

Term 2 goal setting booklets will be sent home for parents to read and sign and return to 

school.  Please read through the goals with your child and support them  if you have not done 

this already l as they progress through their learning journey.   

Year 7/8 Camp Online Meeting 

For parents of year 7,8 students please know there was an online camp information session 

after school on  Tuesday.  A lot of valuable information was given about the camp including 

payment plans, one third tax back on the cost, permission forms, etc.  If you missed this event 

please see Miss Zainab (zainab.farooqi@iqra.school.nz).   

Teacher Only Day (30 May 2025) 

Coming up on next Friday 30 May there is a Teacher Only Day- this means there is no school 

this day.  The teachers will be busy at Professional Development about Structured Maths and 

BSLA (Structured Literacy).  Following this please know that Monday 2 June is King’s Birthday 

and it is a holiday - no school.  
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New Lynn Kindergarten Visit 

On Tuesday 20 May 2025, Year 1  received a visit from some preschoolers from New Lynn Kin-

dergarten and their staff.  Iqra School is developing a relationship with Best Start Preschool and 

New Lynn Kindergarten to help children learn what to expect once at school and they have 

turned 5 years old.  We all had a lot of fun and a huge thank you to Miss Neetika for her organi-

sation to make this happen.  
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Immunization for Y7/8 

A reminder for Year 7,8 students to please return their immunization forms to their classroom 

teacher so that the immunization with District Health nurses can take place smoothly on 4 June. 

 Iqra School on Service Programme 

This week Iqra School sent to parents the Iqra School on Service booklet. Volunteering is all 

about giving and helping make a positive impact. Through volunteering you connect with others, 

learn new skills, become involved in worthwhile causes, develop your leadership and confidence 

skills. Overall, you help make a difference not only to the lives of others and the environment but 

also in your own life.  Record your service on the volunteer record form and hand it in for a cer-

tificate of achievement.  
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Ektishaf 

This week on Wednesday we focused on our Ektishaf/ Hiwaya lessons with our teachers.  It was 

a lot of fun learning about a variety of skills like handwriting, typing, Portuguese, crafts, and ro-

botics.  

Certificates 

Please collect all the certificates you receive from teachers as you can collect 10 and hand them 

in for an honor certificate.  Five honor certificates and you will receive a STAR honor badge to 

wear on your uniform.  There will be a note home in Skool Loop about this so please check it for 

the details. 

Prizegiving 

Please know that some prizes have been added to our annual prizegiving day at the end of the 

year.  This has been sent home on Skool Loop and printed and kept at the trophy shelf at recep-

tion.  Teachers will be reviewing these with their students so everyone is aware what to expect 

at the awards ceremony and be working towards some specific goals too! 

Supporting Attendance During Winter 

Regular school attendance is vital for learning, social development, and overall wellbeing. As we 

enter the winter, there will naturally be times when it is appropriate for tamariki to stay home and 

recover from illness.  

However, minor symptoms do not always require time away from school. Below is a link to infor-

mation that will help parents and caregivers decide when it is okay to send their child to school, 

when they should keep them at home, and when they should contact a health professional for 

advice. Please see the link below for guidance about this. 

Knowing if your child is well enough to go to school – Ministry of Education  
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Parent Information sessions 

Nazreen Shaban is a senior advisor for community partnerships at the Ministry of Education. 

They work with refugee and migrant parents and establish learning hubs where parents come 

together to understand the NZ education system. The community group, called Ulul Albab Is-

lamic Institute of NZ, work with Muslim parents and they will present three workshops at Iqra 

school for the Muslim parents from various ethnic backgrounds. 

 Below are the topics they will present: 

· Understanding New Zealand Education System and Child Rights from an Islamic Perspec-

tive, 8:00pm-9:00pm on Saturday 31.5.25 

· Effective Parenting -how can parents support their children in schools to succeed, 8:00pm-

9:00pm, Sunday  3.8.25 

· Mental Health & Wellbeing of Children 8:00pm-9:00pm, Sunday 31.8.25 

 

The link to join the first online presentation (31.5.25)  is below.  We hope you enjoy these three 

very useful and informative sessions. 

meet.google.com/prk-pxpv-yui 

Please see next page for a poster of the first online session  
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School Board Election coming up in September 2025 

What is a School Board? 

Every state and state-integrated school/kura in New Zealand is governed by a school board 

(formerly known as a board of trustees). The school board is a crown entity – that is, an organi-

sation that is part of the New Zealand public sector. One of the board’s primary objectives is 

making sure every child reaches their highest possible standard in educational achievement.  

What do boards do?  

The board has overall responsibility and accountability for the school/kura. School board’s legal 

responsibilities are determined by the Education and Training Act 2020. The Act sets out 

boards’ four primary objectives. These are ensuring student achievement for all of its students, 

including for those of differing needs, making sure the school is a safe place for all, and giving 

effect to the Treaty of Waitangi.  

As part of its focus on these four objectives, boards’ responsibilities include:  

• Setting the strategic direction for the school  

• Protecting the school’s values  

• Monitoring and evaluating student learning outcomes 

 • Approving policies 

 • Financial stewardship 

 • Building community engagement and support 

 It’s important to note that the board does NOT get involved in the day-to-day running of the 

school.  
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What skills do board members need?  

Board members (formerly called ‘trustees’) are active leaders in their school/kura. People often 

think board members need to have a legal or business background - but that’s not the case at 

all. The most valuable skills board members can bring to the board table are: 

 • Work well as part of a team.  

• Not afraid to ask challenging questions.  

• Have good communication skills.  

• Be connected to their community.  

 

Who can become a board member?  

Anyone in the community can become a board member. There are board members who are 

tradies, office workers farmers, doctors, stay-at-home parents and caregivers, bus drivers and 

retired people. It doesn’t matter what you do – it matters that you care about education in your 

community and you want to make a difference. It’s also really important for boards to reflect the 

diversity within their school community.  

 

How do I become a board member?  

Schools elect board members every three years (‘triennial elections’). Some schools also run 

‘mid-term’ elections (held every 18 months), and if a board member resigns during their 3-year 

term, the school may hold a byelection to fill the vacancy. All parents, legal guardians and im-

mediate caregivers of students enrolled full-time in a state, state-integrated school or kura can, 

and should, vote in the elections for parent representatives.  
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School Board Election coming up in September 2025 

Iqra School next election will be 10 September 2025.  Go to the school board elections web-

site: www.schoolboardelections.co.nz for more information.  Our Returning Officer, Samar Ah-

mad, will communicate with the community when nominations are accepted and how to do 

this.  Here are some dates below to keep in mind: 

1. 9 July- select returning officer 

2. 16 July- close main roll 

3. 18 July call for nominations 

4. 5. 4 Aug- close supplementary roll 

5. 13 Aug- voting electronically begins 

6. 10 Sept – election closes 

How are boards structured?  

Boards are typically made up of between 3 and 7 members. It all depends on the size and struc-

ture of the school. Our school has three parent members. Boards also include a staff repre-

sentative - voted in by staff, and schools with students in year 9 and above, have a student rep-

resentative - voted in by students. Everyone has equal standing on the board – that means an 

equal voice and opinion on the issues being discussed, an equal vote and equal accountability. 

The Education and Training Act 2020 provides some discretion and flexibility around how 

boards can be structured. This is to ensure boards are able to attract candidates with the re-

quired skills to deliver good governance and also that they reflect the diversity within their com-

munity. 
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Chalk games on the concrete 

This week the children enjoyed chalk games drawn on the concrete.  We are trialing a number 

of games to see which are preferred so they can be painted! It was a lot of fun trying them all 

out! 
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Term  2  Events 

· 27.5.25 Cross country whole school event at Ken Maunder Park 

· 29.5.25 Grandparents Day Year 1,2,3 

· 30.5.25 Teacher Only Day- no school 

· 2.6.25 King’s Birthday- holiday 

· 4.6.25 Immunisation Y8 

· 5.6.25 Rain Date Whole School Cross Country 

· 6.6.25 Eid- counted as school day- holiday 

· 9.6.25- 13.6.25 New Lynn Library visits- cancelled due to staffing at New Lynn library 

· 10.6.25 Eid Celebration - Y8 camp fundraiser 

· 16.6.25-19.5.25 Science Week 

· 20.6.25 Matariki holiday- no school 

· 26.6.25 Term Two Citizenship Assembly, hall Y1-8, 8:35am 

· 27.6.25 Uniform free day- gold coin fundraiser 

· 27.6.25 week 9, term 2 Academic reports available to parents 
 

Reporting for term 3 

16.7.25-17.7.25 Parent / Teacher Interviews after school  Term 3 

19.9.25 week 10 term 3 Work habits & attitude reports available to parents 
 

Reporting for term 4 

12.12.25 Term 4, week 10 Academic Reports available to parents 
 

Have a lovely weekend. 
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 ϝُّلتأم΍ϭ ϡُّصةٌ للتعلέلحج: ف΍ ϡُسϭمϭ ستنُاέΩم 

 Ιϳفة، حΩاϫ ةϳمϳتعل ٍΡϭέب ϡϳυلع΍ ϡسϭلم΍ ΍Ϋϫ ϝستنا لاستقباέΩم Ωّلحجة، تستع΍ ϱΫ έϬش ϥكة مέلمبا΍ ϡاϳلأ΍ لالةρ· مع
 ϡϬρبέϭ ،αلخام΍ ϡلإسلا΍ ϥكέ ،لحج΍ Γέϳلابنا لشعρ ϡϬق فϳصة لتعمέمة ·لى فϳυلع΍ لمناسبة΍ ϩΫϫ ϝϳϭتسعى ·لى تح

 بقϳمنا ΍لإϳمانϳة ΍ϭلتέبϳϭة.

، ϳعملϥϭ مشωϭέ جماعي ع΍ ϥلحجϭفي ΍ ΍Ϋϫلإρاϳ ،έشاρ ϙέلا΍ Ώلصفϑϭ م΍ ϥلأϝϭ حتى ΍لثام΍ ΍Ϋϫ ϥلعاϡ في 
على تنفϩΫϳ بإشϑ΍έ معلم΍ ϑΩϬϳ .ϡϬϳلمشωϭέ ·لى تنمϳة ف΍ ϡϬلρلاΏ لمناس΍ ϙلحج ϭمعان΃ϭ Ϫϳبعا΍ ϩΩلϭέحϳة 

 ΍ϭلاجتماعϳة، بأسلΏϭ تعاϭني ϭ·ب΍Ωعي.

΍ختا΍ ΕέلمέΩسة ΍ ΍Ϋϫلعاϡ تنف΍ ΍Ϋϫ Ϋϳلمشωϭέ بΩلاً مϥ نشاρ محاكاΓ شعائϭ έمϥ با΍ Ώلتنϳϭع في ΍لأسال΍ Ώϳلتعلϳمϳة، 
 ، ΍لϳ ϱΫنُفΫّ في بع΍ νلأعϡ΍ϭ، كي نمنح ΍لρلاΏ فέصة لاكتشاϑ ج΍ϭنΏ جΓΩϳΩ م΍ ϩΫϫ ϥلشع΍ Γέϳلعϳυمة.΍لحج

. ϭϳنϭϳ 5معνέ مέΩسي ΍ ϡϭϳلخمαϳ سϳنج΍ ίلρلا΃ ΏعمالϡϬ في مجمϭعاΕ صغϭ ،Γέϳستع΍ νέُلمشاϳέع في 
.ω΍Ωلإب΍ϭ ϥϭلتعا΍ ϝخلا ϥم ϡّصة للتعلέف ϝمسابقة، ب αϳل ρلنشا΍ ΍Ϋϫ ϥ΃ έكΫبال έϳΩلج΍ ϥمϭ 

 ϡمكنكϳ Ϫن΃ ϡكέنخُب ϥ΃ ناέّسϳϡبنائك΃ Ώحاρلاص ϡكέϭحض Ωسي عن΍έΩل΍ ϡϭϳل΍ ةϳاϬفي ن νέلمع΍ على έϭέلم΍ ،
.ϙلΫ في ϡغبتέ ΍Ϋ· Ώلاρل΍ ϝعما΃ على ωلاρللا 

نسأϝ الله ϳ ϥ΃باϙέ في جρ ΩϭϬلابنا ϭمعلمϳنا، ΃ ϕίέϳ ϥ΃ϭبناءنا حج̒ا في ΍لمستقب΍ ϝلقϳϭ ،Ώϳέغαέ في قلϭبϡϬ محبة 
 ΍لشعائϭ έتعϳυمϬا.

SPECIAL CHARACTER DIRECTORS’ MESSAGE: 
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Leader of Special Character Miss Ghada and her team: 

Our School and the Hajj Season: A Time for Learning and Reflection 

As the blessed days of Dhul-Hijjah approach, our school is preparing to welcome this sacred 
season with a purposeful educational spirit. We aim to turn this special time into an opportunity 
for our students to deepen their understanding of Hajj—the fifth pillar of Islam—and to connect 
with its spiritual and moral values. 

In this context, students from Year 1 to Year 8 will participate in a group project about Hajj, 
guided by their teachers. The project is designed to help students explore the rituals, meanings, 
and spiritual dimensions of Hajj in a collaborative and creative way. 

To bring variety to the learning experience, the school has chosen this project-based ap-
proach instead of the usual Hajj simulation activity held in some years, allowing students 
to explore the topic from a new perspective. 

Students will work in small groups, and their work will be showcased in a school exhibition on 
Thursday, 5th June. Please note that this is not a competition, but rather a learning experience 
focused on teamwork, understanding, and creativity. 

We are pleased to let you know that parents are welcome to view the exhibition at the end 
of the school day while picking up their children, if they wish to do so. 

We ask Allah to bless the efforts of our students and teachers, to grant our children the chance 
to perform Hajj in the near future, and to instill in their hearts love and reverence for the sacred 
rituals of Islam. 
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Year 3 & 4 Basketball Tournament  

Our Year 3 and 4 students recently took part in an exciting basketball tournament filled with 

both wins and losses. They played with great spirit, showing resilience, teamwork, and sports-

manship throughout. Each game was a learning experience, and we’re proud of how they rep-

resented our school on and off the court. Well done to all involved! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
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Year 7 & 8 Girls – Have a Go Day Sports Sessions  

We’re excited to share that our Year 7 & 8 girls will be taking part in the Have a Go Day initia-

tive—an engaging sports programme aimed at building confidence, teamwork, and physical ac-

tivity. Held every Wednesday from 1:20–2:00 PM on the school courts, students will enjoy ses-

sions in basketball, volleyball, badminton (run by Synergy Sports), and soccer (with Bay Olym-

pic).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
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Sports & Fitness Updates!     Cross Country Coming Soon – 27th May!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

Our school Cross Country event is just 
around the corner—Monday, 27th May! 
Please make sure permission slips have 
been returned.  
 

On the day, students will need: 

· Plenty of food and water 

· Come to school in black (if possible) 

trackpants, Iqra jacket, running shoes 

(any colour) 

· Come to school int heir house colour T-

Shirt 

Let’s get ready for a great day of fit-
ness, fun, and school spirit!  
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Literacy (Years 1–3) 
 

In Literacy, Year 1 students are writing sentences using adjectives and verbs, with a focus on 

capital letters, finger spaces, and full stops. 

Year 2 students are learning about adjectives and exploring long vowel sounds. 

Year 3 students are developing their comprehension skills while reading PM books. 
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Tasneem Team Week 4 for Literacy and Numeracy 
 

Literacy (Years 1–3) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Numeracy (Years 1–3) 

In Numeracy, Year 1 students are learning about takeaways and addition using a number line 

and counters, with tasks tailored to different levels. 

Year 2 and Year 3 students are learning to measure objects using measuring tapes and apply-

ing their skills in practical ways. 
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Tasneem Team Week 4 for Literacy and Numeracy 
 
Numeracy (Years 1–3) 
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Staff interview  

Mr. Thomas Rutten (Senior Teacher—Year 5) 

 

Questions: 
1. How long have you been teaching? 

 I have been teaching for 10 years. 

2  What is your favourite subject to teach? 

 I love to teach literacy 

4. What do you like about Iqra School? 

 I like to teach the children here 

5. What job did you do before teaching? 

 Before teaching I ran a house painting company 

6. What were your childhood hobbies? 

 My childhood hobbies were bush-walking, DnD (Dungeons and Dragons), writing,  

 football, and tennis 

7. Where are you from originally? 

 I am originally from the Netherlands 

8. What school/s did you go to? 

 I went to Woodlands Park Primary, Glen Eden Intermediate, and Kelston Boys High  

 School 

9. Do you have any children? 

 I have two sons 

 

Interviewed by Raidah Intungane (Y8) & Suzanne Akil (Y8)  

 

 

All Iqra students will be active learners, contributors and participants in the Muslim Community, 
New Zealand and the world 



 IQRA Newsletter           

List of teachers and emails 

All Iqra students will be active learners, contributors and participants in the Muslim Community, 
New Zealand and the world 

School Staff                                       Members  Email  
Principal  Leanne Chartrand  Leanne.chartrand@iqra.school.nz 

Director of Special Character  Ghada Smaik  ghada.smaik@iqra.school.nz 
Assistant Principal  Zainab Farooqi  zainab.farooqi@iqra.school.nz 
Executive Officer  Samar Ahmad  samar.ahmad@iqra.school.nz 

Administration Executive  Wiwin Aliloedin wiwin.aliloedin@iqra.school.nz 
Year 1 Teacher  Neetika Sharma neetika.sharma@iqra.school.nz 
Year 2 Teacher  Asiya Rehman asiya.rehman@iqra.school.nz 
Year 3 Teacher  Fathima Hafeez fathima.ashiqua@iqra.school.nz 
Year 4 Teacher  Sajdah Nazif  sajdah.nazif@iqra.school.nz 
Year 4 Teacher  Marwa Mohamed marwa.mohamad@iqra.school.nz 
Year 5 Teacher  Fazleen Azim  fazleen.azim@iqra.school.nz 
Year 5 Teacher  Thomas Rutten  thomas.rutten@iqra.school.nz 
Year 6 Teacher  Rubie Kim rubie.kim@iqra.school.nz 

Year 7&8 Teacher  Anzar Chida  anzar.chida@iqra.school.nz 
Year 7&8 Teacher  Zainab Farooqi  zainab.farooqi@iqra.school.nz 

CRT Teacher  Madiha Chida  madiha.chida@iqra.school.nz 
CRT Teacher  Fatima Sabe  fatima.sabe@iqra.school.nz 
CRT Teacher  Ritu Chowdhary  ritu.chowdhary@iqra.school.nz 
CRT Teacher  Christine Erson  christine.erson@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Duaa Idris  duaa.idris@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Fatima Sabe  fatima.sabe@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Diana Nazzal diana.nazzal@iqra.school.nz 

Special Character Staff 
Member  Sarah Al Homayssi sarah.elhomayssi@iqra.school.nz 

Teacher Aide - Learning 
Support  Yanti Roi nurhayati.roi@iqra.school.nz 

Teacher Aide ESOL Naeylah Zarrin  naeylah.zarrin@iqra.school.nz 
Caretaker  Milo Auva'a   



Our school proprietors  
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Our school board members 
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School Principal  

Board Member 

LEANNE	CHARTRAND 
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Follow us on our social media plaƞorms and check out our website: 

 
 
 

Follow us on Facebook. 
 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Instagram. 

 

 

 

 

Follow our school website. 
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IQRA School is a state integrated area school catering to 
students from year 1 to year 8.   IQRA was established in 
2016 by our proprietors of Algoritim Educational Trust. 

We focused on providing quality education as outlined by 
the New Zealand Curriculum as well as provide our 
localised curriculum and Special Character based on our 
integrated status. 

Our special character focus in across the whole 
curriculum, however we have specialised areas such as 
Islamic studies, Quran and Arabic language. These areas 
are integrated within New Zealand Curriculum. 

We at IQRA look forward to working with all of you on 
our journey toward making our school a leading Islamic 
School in New Zealand that ensures our students stay 
connected with our faith, languages, cultures and strong 
heritage.  

5-9 Hugh Brown Drive  
New Lynn  
Auckland, 0600 
New Zealand 

Admin  
09-825-0041 

admin@iqra.school.nz  

 

P.O. Box 15425 

New Lynn 0640 

Auckland 

Contact Us 

Attendance dues: 

Attendance dues must be paid through Ezypay, our third-party provider. 
You can access it through the caregiver portal under the payments tab. 
If you need help, contact the school. All parents have to set up the    
payment for 2025 prior to the start of each term. 

Check the notice sent through the skool loop for more information. 

All Iqra students will be active learners, contributors and participants in the Muslim Community, 
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